
UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 
EASTERN DISTRICT OF CALIFORNIA 

  
Honorable Fredrick E. Clement 
Fresno Federal Courthouse 

510 19th Street, Second Floor 
Bakersfield, California 

 
 

 
PRE-HEARING DISPOSITIONS  
 
DAY:  WEDNESDAY 
DATE: AUGUST 8, 2018 
CALENDAR: 9:45 A.M. CHAPTER 7 CASES 
 

Each matter on this calendar will have one of three possible 
designations:  No Ruling, Tentative Ruling, or Final Ruling.  These 
instructions apply to those designations. 

No Ruling:  All parties will need to appear at the hearing unless 
otherwise ordered. 

Tentative Ruling: If a matter has been designated as a tentative 
ruling it will be called. The court may continue the hearing on the 
matter, set a briefing schedule or enter other orders appropriate 
for efficient and proper resolution of the matter.  The original 
moving or objecting party shall give notice of the continued hearing 
date and the deadlines. The minutes of the hearing will be the 
court’s findings and conclusions.  

Final Ruling: Unless otherwise ordered, there will be no hearing on 
these matters.  The final disposition of the matter is set forth in 
the ruling and it will appear in the minutes.  The final ruling may 
or may not finally adjudicate the matter.  If it is finally 
adjudicated, the minutes constitute the court’s findings and 
conclusions.     

Orders: Unless the court specifies in the tentative or final ruling 
that it will issue an order, the prevailing party shall lodge an 
order within 14 days of the final hearing on the matter. 



1. 18-12411-A-7   IN RE: GEORGE EDGE 
   APN-1 
 
   MOTION FOR RELIEF FROM AUTOMATIC STAY 
   7-9-2018  [17] 
 
   TOYOTA MOTOR CREDIT 
   CORPORATION/MV 
   R. BELL 
   AUSTIN NAGEL/ATTY. FOR MV. 
 
Final Ruling 
 
Motion: Stay Relief 
Notice: LBR 9014-1(f)(1); written opposition required 
Disposition: Granted 
Order: Civil minute order 
 
Subject: 2017 Toyota Sequoia 
 
Unopposed motions are subject to the rules of default.  Fed. R. Civ. 
P.55, incorporated by Fed. R. Bankr. P. 7055, 9014(c).  Written 
opposition to this motion was required not less than 14 days before 
the hearing on this motion.  LBR 9014-1(f)(1)(B).  None has been 
filed.  The default of the responding party is entered.  The court 
considers the record, accepting well-pleaded facts as true.  
TeleVideo Sys., Inc. v. Heidenthal, 826 F.2d 915, 917-18 (9th Cir. 
1987).  
 
STAY RELIEF 
 
Section 362(d)(2) authorizes stay relief if the debtor lacks equity 
in the property and the property is not necessary to an effective 
reorganization.  11 U.S.C. § 362(d)(2).  Chapter 7 is a mechanism 
for liquidation, not reorganization, and, therefore, property of the 
estate is never necessary for reorganization.  In re Casgul of 
Nevada, Inc., 22 B.R. 65, 66 (B.A.P. 9th Cir. 1982).  In this case, 
the aggregate amount due all liens exceeds the value of the 
collateral and the debtor has no equity in the property.  The motion 
will be granted, and the 14-day stay of Federal Rule of Bankruptcy 
Procedure 4001(a)(3) will be waived.  No other relief will be 
awarded. 
 
CIVIL MINUTE ORDER 
 
The court shall issue a civil minute order that conforms 
substantially to the following form: 
 
Findings of fact and conclusions of law are stated in the civil 
minutes for the hearing.  
 
Toyota Motor Credit Corporation’s motion for relief from the 
automatic stay has been presented to the court.  Having entered the 
default of respondent for failure to appear, timely oppose, or 
otherwise defend in the matter, and having considered the well-
pleaded facts of the motion,  

http://appsd.caeb.circ9.dcn/ecfcasequery/ECFCaseQuery.aspx?caseNum=18-12411
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IT IS ORDERED that the motion is granted.  The automatic stay is 
vacated with respect to the property described in the motion, 
commonly known as a 2017 Toyota Sequoia, as to all parties in 
interest.  The 14-day stay of the order under Federal Rule of 
Bankruptcy Procedure 4001(a)(3) is waived.  Any party with standing 
may pursue its rights against the property pursuant to applicable 
non-bankruptcy law.  
 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that no other relief is awarded.  To the 
extent that the motion includes any request for attorney’s fees or 
other costs for bringing this motion, the request is denied.  
 
 
 
2. 18-11931-A-7   IN RE: LARRY SANFORD 
   KR-1 
 
   MOTION FOR RELIEF FROM AUTOMATIC STAY 
   7-5-2018  [10] 
 
   GATEWAY ONE LENDING & 
   FINANCE/MV 
   NEIL SCHWARTZ 
   KAREL ROCHA/ATTY. FOR MV. 
 
Tentative Ruling 
 
Motion: Stay Relief 
Notice: LBR 9014-1(f)(2); no written opposition required 
Disposition: Granted 
Order: Civil minute order 
 
Subject: 2008 Jeep Wrangler 
 
Unopposed motions are subject to the rules of default.  Fed. R. Civ. 
P. 55, incorporated by Fed. R. Bankr. P. 7055, 9014(c).  The default 
of the responding party is entered.  The court considers the record, 
accepting well-pleaded facts as true.  TeleVideo Sys., Inc. v. 
Heidenthal, 826 F.2d 915, 917-18 (9th Cir. 1987). 
 
STAY RELIEF 
 
Section 362(d)(2) authorizes stay relief if the debtor lacks equity 
in the property and the property is not necessary to an effective 
reorganization.  11 U.S.C. § 362(d)(2).  Chapter 7 is a mechanism 
for liquidation, not reorganization, and, therefore, property of the 
estate is never necessary for reorganization.  In re Casgul of 
Nevada, Inc., 22 B.R. 65, 66 (B.A.P. 9th Cir. 1982).  In this case, 
the aggregate amount due all liens exceeds the value of the 
collateral and the debtor has no equity in the property.  The motion 
will be granted, and the 14-day stay of Federal Rule of Bankruptcy 
Procedure 4001(a)(3) will be waived.  No other relief will be 
awarded. 
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CIVIL MINUTE ORDER 
 
The court shall issue a civil minute order that conforms 
substantially to the following form: 
 
Findings of fact and conclusions of law are stated in the civil 
minutes for the hearing.  
 
Gateway One Lending & Finance’s motion for relief from the automatic 
stay has been presented to the court.  Having entered the default of 
respondent for failure to appear, timely oppose, or otherwise defend 
in the matter, and having considered the well-pleaded facts of the 
motion,  
 
IT IS ORDERED that the motion is granted.  The automatic stay is 
vacated with respect to the property described in the motion, 
commonly known as a 2008 Jeep Wrangler, as to all parties in 
interest.  The 14-day stay of the order under Federal Rule of 
Bankruptcy Procedure 4001(a)(3) is waived.  Any party with standing 
may pursue its rights against the property pursuant to applicable 
non-bankruptcy law. 
 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that no other relief is awarded.  To the 
extent that the motion includes any request for attorney’s fees or 
other costs for bringing this motion, the request is denied.   
 
 
 
3. 18-11262-A-7   IN RE: KILLEIGHAN WEBB 
   SW-1 
 
   MOTION FOR RELIEF FROM AUTOMATIC STAY 
   7-9-2018  [18] 
 
   A-L FINANCIAL CORPORATION/MV 
   R. BELL 
   ADAM BARASCH/ATTY. FOR MV. 
   A-L FINANCIAL CORPORATION VS. 
 
Final Ruling 
 
Motion: Stay Relief 
Notice: LBR 9014-1(f)(1); written opposition required 
Disposition: Granted 
Order: Civil minute order 
 
Subject: 2017 Kawasaki Ninja 300 
 
Unopposed motions are subject to the rules of default.  Fed. R. Civ. 
P.55, incorporated by Fed. R. Bankr. P. 7055, 9014(c).  Written 
opposition to this motion was required not less than 14 days before 
the hearing on this motion.  LBR 9014-1(f)(1)(B).  None has been 
filed.  The default of the responding party is entered.  The court 
considers the record, accepting well-pleaded facts as true.  
TeleVideo Sys., Inc. v. Heidenthal, 826 F.2d 915, 917-18 (9th Cir. 
1987).  
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STAY RELIEF 
 
Section 362(d)(2) authorizes stay relief if the debtor lacks equity 
in the property and the property is not necessary to an effective 
reorganization.  11 U.S.C. § 362(d)(2).  Chapter 7 is a mechanism 
for liquidation, not reorganization, and, therefore, property of the 
estate is never necessary for reorganization.  In re Casgul of 
Nevada, Inc., 22 B.R. 65, 66 (B.A.P. 9th Cir. 1982).  In this case, 
the aggregate amount due all liens exceeds the value of the 
collateral and the debtor has no equity in the property.  The motion 
will be granted, and the 14-day stay of Federal Rule of Bankruptcy 
Procedure 4001(a)(3) will be waived.  No other relief will be 
awarded. 
 
CIVIL MINUTE ORDER 
 
The court shall issue a civil minute order that conforms 
substantially to the following form: 
 
Findings of fact and conclusions of law are stated in the civil 
minutes for the hearing.  
 
A-L Financial Corporation’s motion for relief from the automatic 
stay has been presented to the court.  Having entered the default of 
respondent for failure to appear, timely oppose, or otherwise defend 
in the matter, and having considered the well-pleaded facts of the 
motion,  
 
IT IS ORDERED that the motion is granted.  The automatic stay is 
vacated with respect to the property described in the motion, 
commonly known as a 2017 Kawasaki Ninja 300, as to all parties in 
interest.  The 14-day stay of the order under Federal Rule of 
Bankruptcy Procedure 4001(a)(3) is waived.  Any party with standing 
may pursue its rights against the property pursuant to applicable 
non-bankruptcy law.  
 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that no other relief is awarded.  To the 
extent that the motion includes any request for attorney’s fees or 
other costs for bringing this motion, the request is denied.  
 


